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July 6, 2023 
 
 
 
Dr. Linda Weintraut 
Weintraut & Associates, Inc. 
4649 Northwestern Drive 
Zionsville, Indiana 46077 
 
 

Federal Agency: U.S. Army Corps of Engineers 
 
 Re:  Phase Ia archaeological field reconnaissance (Goldbach 5/22/23) for the Henry Street Bridge 

Project (DHPA # 28221)   
 
Dear Dr. Weintraut: 
 
Pursuant to Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act (54 U.S.C. § 306108) and 36 C.F.R. Part 800, the staff of 
the Indiana State Historic Preservation Officer (“Indiana SHPO”) has conducted an analysis of the materials dated and 
received on June 14, 2023, for the above indicated project in Indianapolis, Center Township, Marion County, Indiana. 
 
Regarding the archaeological resources, based upon the submitted information and the documentation available to the staff 
of the Indiana SHPO, we concur with the opinion of the archaeologist, as expressed in the submitted archaeological 
reconnaissance survey report (Goldbach 5/22/23), that sites 12MA1102 and 12MA1103 do not appear eligible for inclusion 
in the NRHP and no further archaeological investigations are necessary. Thank you for submitting the archaeological site 
survey forms to SHAARD. They have been approved. 
 
An archaeological monitoring plan for the project, covering portions both within the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers Permit 
Area and areas outside of the Permit Area, has been submitted to our office and we will respond under separate cover. 
 
If you have questions about archaeological issues, please contact Beth McCord at (317) 232-3492 or bmccord@dnr.IN.gov.   
 
Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
Beth K. McCord 
Deputy State Historic Preservation Officer 
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